
DELIVERING HELP AND REAL RESULTS
FOR HOOSICK FALLS & PETERSBURGH

From the first day she was notified of the PFOA public health  
crisis in Hoosick Falls and Petersburgh, Senator Kathy Marchione’s sole  
focus has been the health, safety and well-being of areas families and  
delivering real results to help the communities.

• The following are some of the positive action steps that Senator Kathy 
Marchione has already taken, or are in the process of being taken, to 
help families in Hoosick Falls and Petersburgh in addressing the PFOA 
public health crisis: 

• Issuance of an emergency state regulation to classify PFOA as a  
hazardous substance; 

• Classifying Saint-Gobain Facility and Taconic Plastics as state Superfund 
sites to unlock resources to address contamination; 

• Filtration systems at the Berlin Central School District and the Hoosick 
Falls Central School District; 

• Ensuring blood testing and establishing a state hotline – 1-800-801-8092 
– to provide additional information so families can have access to  
regular updates; 

• Submission of a preliminary engineering report to improve and expand 
the existing municipal water system in Petersburgh – a water system 
that will cost approximately $8.5 million; 

• Continuation of the policy of “if you want it, you get it” POET carbon 
filtration systems for individual personal wells for Town of Petersburgh 
residents, just as Town of Hoosick residents received; 

• An agreement that the state will pay (and then seek reimbursement 
from Saint-Gobain) for the costs of a Hoosick water system feasibility 
study to expand Hoosick Falls’ municipal water system;
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• An agreement for funding to hire an Environmental Engineer for the Town 
of Hoosick so the community can be assured of an independent analysis; 

• An agreement that the state will pay for six months of water for Town of 
Petersburgh residents, which is the same as received by Hoosick Falls  
residents; an agreement that the state will work with company officials to 
help provide for relief for Town of Petersburgh employees regarding the 
distribution of bottled water; 

• Advocated for future bio-monitoring and blood testing for the Village of 
Hoosick Falls, the Town of Hoosick and Town of Petersburgh residents; 

• Local on-site blood testing for Petersburgh residents on Saturday, July 23, 
at the Petersburgh Community Center, from 9 AM to 2 PM; 

• Continuation of an independent health cancer study conducted by Mt. 
Sinai (Mt. Sinai physicians will host information sessions on PFOA exposure 
for Petersburgh on Friday, July 29, from 6 to 9 PM at the Veterans Memorial 
Community Center, 71 Main Street and for Hoosick Falls on Saturday, July 
30, from 11 AM to 2 PM, at the HAYC3 Armory, 80 Church Street; for more 
information call 1-866-265-6201).

FOR MORE INFORMATION, PLEASE CONTACT MY OFFICE AT:

1 HALFMOON TOWN PLAZA, HALFMOON, NY 12065
PHONE: 518 371-2751   |   EMAIL: MARCHIONE@NYSENATE.GOV

CONT’D.


